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Dear Members,

Our mission is a simple one, we are here to provide safe, excellent service for you, our members. As a 
non-profit, member owned cooperative, we strive every day to hold down costs while upholding our 
mission and delivering the quality service you expect.

In order to provide this service, we have to ensure we are operating at a financial level to do so. In 
September, we hired, Guernsey, an engineering, architecture, and consulting firm from Oklahoma City to 
perform a cost-of-service study for Lane-Scott. The study analyzed our financial situation from 2016 
through the end of our fiscal year 2020. Studies are typically done every three years, and the last study 
done for Lane-Scott was in January 2016. The study found an overall rate increase of 6.43% was necessary 
to operate at a sustainable level. 

A lot has changed economically and in the electric utility industry since then. Inflation has increased about 
17% since then affecting every aspect of providing electric service to you. 

We wanted to make sure members had the opportunity to voice concerns and ask questions. Open 
meetings were held on January 12th in Ness City, on January 13th in Dighton, and on February 7th at the 
Lane-Scott Electric office in Dighton. Meeting notices were communicated in our newsletter in the Kansas 
County Living magazine, by automated phone calls to member numbers on file, and on our Smarthub 
online account management site. The Lane-Scott Board of Trustees unanimously voted to implement the 
proposed rate adjustments at the February 7th meeting. 

Rates were effective for March 2022 usage, which are reflected on the enclosed April bill. The approved 
rate revisions per rate class can be found on the back of this letter.  More information including frequently 
asked questions and answers can be found on our website at www.lanescott.coop/rate-schedule. If you 
have additional questions, please give us a call or stop by the office.

The Kansas Corporation Commission (KCC) has jurisdiction over charges, fees or tariffs. 
Per KCC Article 66-104d: The KCC shall investigate all rates, tolls, charges and exactions, classifications and schedules of rates of such 
cooperative if there is filed with the commission, not more than one year after a change in such cooperative's rates, joint rates, tolls, 
charges and exactions, classifications or schedules of rates, a petition in the case of a retail distribution cooperative signed by not less 
than 5% of all the cooperative's customers or 3% of the cooperative's customers from any rate class. If, after investigation, the com-
mission finds that such rates, joint, rates, tolls, charges or exactions, classifications or schedules of rates are unjust, unreasonable, 
unjustly discriminatory, or unduly preferential, the commission shall have the power to fix and order substituted therefor such rates, 
joint rates, tolls, charges and exactions, classifications or schedules of rates as are just and reasonable. The KCC can be reached by 
calling 1-800-662-0027.   
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*While street lighting will remain available to the cities we serve, private lighting rental is no longer available for new services, therefore “frozen”. If you 
currently have a private security light, we will continue to service these lights in the near term, but will be phasing them out. Once a light is disconnected it 
is no longer eligible for reconnection. 
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